
Regents selected name of "The University of California, San Diego"

November 18, 1960

The Regents of The University of California today selected the name "The University of California, San Diego"
for their general campus in the La Jolla - San Diego area.

La Jolla will remain the post office address of the campus.

At the same time they voted that the Scripps Institution of Oceanography should continue to be known as The
University of California's Scripps Institution of Oceanography, La Jolla.

The Board, meeting in Berkeley, voted unanimously in executive session that the new name for the general
campus be adopted.

They also agreed to include $250,000 in the 1961-62 budget request to the Legislature for further study and
exploratory academic and physical planning for a medical school in San Diego.

The Board's decisions were announced by President Clark Kerr at a press conference following the meeting.


